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The Board of Trustees of the Pickerington Public Library met in special session on Monday, May 7, 2018 at 7:02 p.m. in the library at 201 Opportunity Way.  Members present were Cristie Hammond, Cheryl Ricketts, Todd Stanley, Mike Jones, Michelle Shirer, Berneice Ritter and Mary Herron.  Staff members present: Brenda Oliver, Fiscal Officer/Human Resources Manager and Colleen Bauman, Community Relations Coordinator. 

Levy Certification

Brenda presented the resolution that once passed will be filed with the County Auditor. She explained that it would be a renewal of the existing tax levy with an increase of 0.5 mills and is a continuing tax.

5-1-2018 Resolution Requesting the Fairfield County Auditor to Certify the Total Current Tax Valuation of the Library District of the Pickerington Public Library, Fairfield County, Ohio, and the amount to be generated during the first year of collection of a renewal of an existing tax levy in its entirety with an increase of 0.5 mills for each one dollar of tax valuation, for current expenses of the Pickerington Public Library

Mike Jones made a motion to request Levy Certification from County Auditor. Cheryl Ricketts seconded.

Roll Call: Todd Stanley-yes; Mike Jones-yes; Cheryl Ricketts-yes; Michelle Shirer-yes; Mary Heron-yes; Cristie Hammond-yes; Berneice Ritter-yes. Resolution passed with roll call.

Insert full resolution here.

Guiding Ohio Online Grant

Brenda explained that the library is filling out paperwork for a grant for two 15-hour staff members at $15 an hour to conduct trainings in the library and off site. The program is a federally funded (matching funds) grant program that enables libraries to hire technologically qualified staff with the specific purpose of training citizens in the community. The Guiding Ohio Online program is administered by the State Library of Ohio. 

5-2-2018 Resolution to commit local matching funds if the Guiding Ohio Online Grant is funded.

Berneice Ritter made a motion to commit local matching funds if the Guiding Ohio Online Grant is funded. Michelle Shirer seconded. Motion passed with roll call.

Roll Call: Berneice Ritter-yes; Todd Stanley-yes; Cristie Hammond-yes; Michelle Shirer-yes; Mike Jones-yes; Cheryl Ricketts-yes; Mary Herron-yes.

Cristie reminded everyone that the next meeting is Monday, May 21 and at least 5 board members will be needed in attendance.

Cristie thanked everyone for come in and adjourned the meeting at 7:11 p.m.



Next Board Meeting:
FAB Committee Meeting
May 21, 2018 @ 6:30 p.m. (Meeting room B) 

Regular Board Meeting
May 21, 2018 @ 7:00 p.m. (Meeting room A)
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